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NSW Department of Education – School Infrastructure 

Dear staff and parents/carers, 

As part of planning for roof replacement works at Cammeray Public School, some lead containing 
material was identified within the roof cavity of Building A. The roof cavity is also on the school’s 
asbestos register as containing assumed asbestos materials.  

An independent occupational hygienist has confirmed the building remains safe for general occupation 
as the affected areas are located within the roof cavities, sealed off and therefore inaccessible to 
students, staff and visitors.  

Work to remediate the materials will take place between Monday 3 April and Friday 14 April 2023, 
outside school hours. The remediation work has been scheduled in consultation with school leadership 
to minimise disruption to teaching and learning. 

No work will be carried out on Saturday 8 April and Sunday 9 April 2023 due to the school being used 
by the community. 

Safety measures, including air monitoring, will be in place and all work zones will be out of bounds 
while work is carried out.  

All work will be done in accordance with SafeWork NSW regulations and the NSW Department of 
Education’s Asbestos Management Plan. All work will be completed by licensed and accredited 
contractors and monitored by occupational hygienists in strict accordance with all applicable 
legislation, regulations, policies, and guidelines. 

Affected areas will be inspected by an independent hygienist to confirm it has been fully remediated, 
and the school will receive a clearance certificate. Following this work, further planning for roof 
replacement works will continue.  

Thank you for your cooperation during this important work. 
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